IMMEDIATE

No. 0404/c.1702

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs presents its compliments to the
Diplomatic Missions, Consular Representatives and International Organizations
(DCIOs) in Thailand and has the honour to refer to the Ministry’s Note No.
0404/c.1561 dated 20 August B.E. 2563 (2020) circulating the Order of the Centre
for the Administration of the Situation due to the Outbreak of the Communicable
Disease Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19) No. 8/2563 concerning the Guidelines
based on Regulations issued under Section 9 of the Emergency Decree on Public
Administration in Emergency Situations B.E. 2548 (2005) (No.7) and provisions on
COVID-19 prevention measures which includes measures such as avoiding risk-
prone areas or crowded places. Since the Ministry attaches the highest priority to
the health and safety of the DCIOs and, in order to mitigate the risk of the
transmission and resurgence of COVID-19, the DCIOs are advised to avoid

crowded places.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs avails itself of this opportunity to
renew to the Diplomatic Missions, Consular Representatives and International

Organizations in Thailand the assurances of its highest consideration.

Diplomatic Missions, Consular Representatives and International Organizations,
THAILAND.



